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On 10 October 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki attended the handover ceremony at Onalulago Combined School, 

Oniipa Constituency, Oshikoto Region where one new school building (with four classrooms and a 

storage) was constructed by the Japanese Government (officially it’s called “ the 2023 Grant 

Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP)”) and handed over the building to Hon. 

Penda Ya Ndakolo, Governor of Oshikoto Region representing the Namibian Government. The new building 

at the school has enabled about 110 learners who previously studied in temporary classrooms made of 

corrugated iron and make-shift poles, to learn in a conducive environment. Since 1997, the Japanese 

government has built around 300 classrooms and around 20 more classrooms are under construction in 

Namibia. 
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